Hammond can’t hide from disability
cuts in the Budget

The Shadow Chancellor has today called on Philip Hammond not to go ahead with
the £3.7bn worth of cuts to Personal Independence Payments (PIP) which will
hit 160,000 disabled people.

The announcement, which was sneaked out last week, will mean 160,000 disabled
people could see a loss in their income as a direct effect of the changes
made by the government to how PIP is awarded.

John McDonnell MP, Labour’s Shadow Chancellor, said:
“Theresa May has used the cover of the by-elections to sneak out this
announcement hurting so many vulnerable disabled people.

“This is a return to the worst politics of spin that so tarnished our
politics for so long. It is an act of immense bad faith. She is degrading
politics and demeaning the role of Prime Minister.

“Next week the Tories will make out that the economy and the public finances
are doing better, however, they are planning to go ahead with a £3.7 billion
cut to the disabled.

“This time last year when the economy and public finances were not doing as
well, and the then Chancellor George Osborne tried to cut PIP, Labour stopped
him. And in his u-turn he claimed that he could “absorb” the cost of
reversing this cut.

“Hammond can’t hide from these PIP cuts in his Budget. He needs to explain
why he can’t absorb them like his predecessor while he is still going ahead
with tax giveaways to the very wealthiest in our country.”
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